Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875

June 1, 1986

Dear Member:

The time has come again for rest and relaxation at Lake Parker.

The Annual Meeting of the Lake Association will be held at 6:00 p.m. on Saturday, July 12, at the West Glover Church. Please reserve the date and come with your family and guests. It is a great opportunity to reveal your culinary artistry by bringing a pot-luck dish to be shared with others. Supper starts promptly at 6:00 p.m.

After the feast, the Annual Business Meeting will be held. Members of the Executive Committee will report on the various Lake concerns as listed below:

1. Vice-President - Dale Boutin

2. Secretary's Report - Mary Smith

3. Treasurer's Report - Grace Millette

4. Land Use and Conservation - Paul Hanson

5. Home Protection - Leo Millette

6. Membership and Maps - Anna Anderson

7. Pollution - Emma and Leo Millette

8. State and Local Government - Joseph Boutin

9. Safety (including noise) - Rene Monette

10. Ways and Means - Jennie Monette and Emma Millette

We will continue our weed-cutting project this summer. Please give serious consideration to volunteer your time. We <u>must</u> get more help in operating the equipment and raking in the weeds as they are cut. The same small number of volunteers cannot accomplish the job. All we need are six to ten persons who will give only two or three mornings or afternoons during the summer to operate the weed cutter. We really do have the weed growth under control. If we stop now, all of us are losers. Please call me or Leo Millette. You can be taught very easily. Please volunteer to lend a hand!! We need you young guys and gals!

Our speaker at the July 12 Annual Meeting will be Mr. James Kelly from the State of Vermont who will speak on acid rain, a subject that is of interest to all of us.

The second social meeting will be held on Saturday, August 9, at 6:00 p.m. Be sure to come and socialize with your Lake membership families and friends. This will be your last chance of this year to reveal your gourmet talents.

The enclosed form for your dues should be completed and returned with your check in the amount of \$10 made payable to Lake Parker Association, Inc.

Hope to see you all soon. Please come to the meetings! We all look forward to seeing you again.

Sincerely, But Grauss

Gerald Anderson, President

Enc.